<u>SPRINGDALES SCHOOL</u> <u>Pusa Road – New Delhi</u>

23rd September 2019

Dear Parents,

This is with reference to the circular issued by the Directorate of Education vide Circular No. 30-3(17)(06)/Coord/2018/368-372 dated 17th September 2019 on the subject "Hon'ble Prime Minister's call of make India free from Single use plastic".

The school has taken on the responsibility of becoming a plastic free zone.

We request you to ensure that your ward should carry a water bottle that can be re-filled by him / her from the school RO water purifier (Reverse Osmosis).

No plastic water bottles will be available in the canteen or allowed to be carried by the students in their bags.

No refreshments / meals / milk-shakes / water etc will be served / sold in a plastic container in the canteen.

One time plastic / polythene bags should not be used at all, instead the use of jute / cloth bags should be encouraged.

Springdales has always been at the helm of environmental sensitization.

Let's make this nationwide campaign a success by giving our personal support.

This initiative will come into effect from Gandhi Jayanti i.e. 2nd October 2019 onwards.

Dr. Ameeta Mulla Wattal

Principal

Principal

Springdales School
New Delhi

Nb -

1. Single use is referred to as a onetime use, an article that is used and thrown.

2. This does not apply to school bags, tiffin boxes and regular drinking water bottles. However, please try to ensure that within a few months, we can also do away with plastic usage completely by reworking these items through other alternatives i.e. metal / textiles / wood / bamboo / paper etc.